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Commodore's Report

Oh well, you now have me for another year (what did I do wrong ?).  Joking aside, I was honoured to be asked to stand again as your Commodore - I take it as a vote of confidence.  First, I will re-iterate my motto, dedicating this to another year of “Fun and Boating”; only you will know if I delivered last year. However, I think last year we achieved both to some extent and this year I would like to gear it up a notch – more fun and more boating.
 
On Sunday 10th January the Club’s 55th Annual General Meeting was held and you can read more about it later in this newsletter.  The proceedings went very well: plenty of healthy discussion and welcome input, items for your new executive to take from the meeting to consider.  I was so pleased that most of last year’s committee members decided that they could put up with me for another year.  However, I must say that I was disappointed that all positions on the committee could not be filled.  You do know that you are putting too much pressure on too few willing to manage your Club.  At this point I must thank last year’s committee for their unstinting efforts.
 
You will see from the AGM report below that rule changes affecting the subscription costs were approved.  Also, I am pleased to announce that Pat Borsboom was elected to the status of Honorary Life Member.
 
We have a busy programme ahead; but hopefully not too busy so that more can make the effort to attend the events.  The programme has been planned to space the events out more than last year.  Apart from the skittles competition at The Byfleet Boat Club and an additional event suggested by John (the David Bowie Tribute Evening – 23rd Jan), the first planned event is the St Valentine’s celebration on 13th February.  Last year, club events had been varied in the numbers attending - some being well attended while some with too few to hold a viable event.  I know I have been criticised for 2 cancellations but I cannot see the point in holding an event with, clearly, insufficient members able to attend or not interested in attending.   There was the excuse that the club programme was not published early enough.  This was true, as it was left to the incoming committee to arrange the 2015 programme in March.  Well not this year.  The committee took the decision to overcome that excuse by publishing the 2016/2017 programme of regular events in November last year.  This has been well publicised – posted, emailed and in the Newsletter.  It will now be for the next committee to issue this fixed and firm programme in its 3-fold format when the new committee members contact details will be included.
 
You will be pleased to know that work on improving the environment of the building is being dealt with and will continue with the new committee.  Acoustic panels have been fitted in the roof to cut down the “factory echo”; next on the list of priorities is to improve the lighting.  You must let the committee know of any improvements you think would benefit the club and its environment.
 
I re-iterate my plea made at the AGM: we desperately need a Social Secretary who can take responsibility for organising events; meal planning and arranging need not be part of this role but someone must take hold of this as a responsibly.  It is not fair to load the few committee members we have with this additional work load.
 
That’s my moan over with, but let’s have a good fun-packed 2016 – enjoyable events and enjoyable boating. 
 
Jim Pothecary 

	
	AGM

The AGM, held 10th January, was reasonably well attended and lasted 1hour and 45 minutes.  
 
The proceedings went very well: plenty of healthy discussion and welcome input, items for your new executive to take from the meeting to consider.  All executive reports (commodore’s, treasurer’s, membership, etc.) were approved without dissention. I was so pleased that most of last year’s committee members decided to stand for re-election. 
 


Your 2016 Committee: 
POSITION
NAME
COMMODORE
JIM POTHECARY
VICE COMMODORE
LESLEY HAMMENTS
REAR COMMODORE
ROB FRY
HON SECRETARY
ROB FRY
HON TREASURER
PHIL BOYS
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY
THERESA DOIG
BOOKING SECRETARY
CHRISTINE HUCKIN
MINUTES SECRETARY
DEIRDRE SAMBRIDGE
HEALTH AND SAFETY OFFICER
BRIAN CARTER
COMMITTEE MEMBER WITHOUT PORTFOLIO
CHRISSIE DRUMMIE
SOCIAL SECRETARY
VACANT POSITION
COMMITTEE MEMBER
VACANT POSITION
 
It was disappointing that all positions on the committee could not be filled.  You do know that you are putting too much pressure on too few willing to manage your Club.
 
Motions amending the Club Rules relating to subscriptions were voted on and passed, as follows:
 
Changes to Rule 3.2.3: Senior Joint and Rule 3.2.4: Senior Single, were taken together: To delete the 5 year qualifying period for senior membership.
The Rules now read:
Rule 3.2.3 Senior Joint: Two adult members, combined age not less than 125 years.
Rule 3.2.4 Senior Single: Adult member, no partner, not less than 65 years old.
 
New rule agreed:  Rule 11.7: The membership secretary shall offer new members a 50% discount against their membership fee in the first full year only or part thereof of their membership.
 
A further proposed new rule: 11.8 fell.  It was to give 10% discount on the membership fee for those paying their subs in full on or before 1st April.  The committee was asked to take this motion back to examine the implications for those paying in installments by Standing Order and whether a surcharge be considered for those not applying for renewal before 1st April.
 
A further motion (required by the Club Rules to be voted on at an AGM) was carried unanimously: To award Pat Borsboom Honorary Life Membership.  Wendy McPhee spoke to this motion to present the case (on information provided by Jenny Carthew) for promoting Pat to Honorary Life membership.
 
The AGM concluded with the presentation of the Festivity Trophy.  This is awarded to the couple considered by the Commodore to have gone above and beyond in their support of the club.  It was awarded this year to Lesley and Jim Hamments – Lesley for her unstinting work as Vice Commodore (and as gardener) and Jim for his role as Maintenance Manager and his constant oversight and work to ensure that the clubhouse is safe and functioning.
 
The 2017 AGM will be held on Sunday 8th January at 11.00am 
 
During the Open Forum after closure of the AGM, two significant items were discussed: proposed re-introduction of a ferry and safe evacuation of the building in case if fire. 
1. Ferry: Brian Carter presented the case for re-introduction:

The principal reason for re-introducing a ferry was to create access to the club from the Weybridge side; also with the possibility of encouraging more members from Walton and Weybridge. Secondary to this was the proposed use of the carpark on that side of the river and availability for boating members (& Dunkirk Little Ships crews) mooring on the Weybridge bankside.  He had spoken to Weybridge Marine (whose previous owners were once members of the club) and ascertained that they would be willing at no charge to store and service the ferry (excluding the cost of materials).
 
The item was then thrown open for discussion.  The previous ferry was disposed of (by previous committee decision) because maintenance, license and Insurance costs were escalating and it was impossible to get a volunteer boson to take responsibility for it.  A suitable craft with easy access for older/infirm members would also need to be researched.
 
The committee was asked to establish a sub-committee to investigate further and report back (Names of volunteers for the SC have been noted). 
1. Emergency Evacuation:  Brian Carter (Health & Safety Officer) highlighted the problem areas:

Evacuation by the main entrance and assembling on the green in front of the canoe club presented little difficulty.  However, evacuation onto the balcony by the riverside emergency exits does present problems.  Those evacuating via the up-river door would have to use the gated exit onto EA land.  However, the exit from that area could be prevented by the padlocked gate (out of business hours).  Exit via the down-river door allows for 2 escape routes: down the side of the building or through onto the grass bank to the lock keeper’s house.  Each of these escape routes is hazardous – either the possibility of walking round a burning building or onto a treacherous river bank.
 
There was discussion on possible solutions, noted by the Committee for further evaluation.
 
Reported by Jim Pothecary,
Commodore 
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Dates for your diary ... 
Events and Entertainment.

It has been suggested that we do not get sufficient numbers attending events to warrant paying for professional entertainment.  It was also suggested that events should not be run at a profit and the cost is too high.

First, let me say that in the last year no club event has made a profit on its own and if it were not for the raffle, would not get anywhere near breaking even.  The cost of coming to an event has to be assessed before the numbers are known and to break even is normally based on 35 attending.  I will be pleased to get more views on this.

Now, entertainment normally costs between £200 and £350 for each event.  It has been suggested that we burn our own discs with music we like to dance to and forego a professional entertainer.  In  which case, if this were to be acceptable to the majority, we would need a whole lot of suggested music titles to compile.  So, would those who consider in-house entertainment is the way to go care to get together and come up with a compilation of around 3 hours of titles.  You might even have a pre-recorded compilation to suggest we purchase.

Jim P.
Commodore
  
February
Saturday 13th                          Valentine’s Night

March
Saturday 5th                             Fitting Out Supper.
Saturday12th                            ATYC Dinner & Dance
Sunday 20th                             St Patricks Day Lunch.
Friday 25th to Monday 28th       Easter Up-River Cruise 
Event Reminder: 
The Annual Dinner and Dance – this year on Saturday 19th November

Lesley has researched this event and this year the venue is The Ship Hotel, Weybridge.  It has a larger Function room with a bar, disabled access (& suitable toilet facilities) and with a dance floor slightly lager that the club’s; with ample space round the dance floor for positioning large round tables (no shuffling around required after the meal).  There will be a 3-course menu, with alternative dishes for you to select beforehand.  There is ample parking (72cars) and B&B accommodation at £85 (booked 2 months beforehand).  This year we will have to make a charge of £45 pp just to cover costs.  If we have more than 40 people attending, then the cost will be reduced.
 
Make sure that this is in your diaries.

Jim P. 

New Years Eve Party

Weeks to go and counting – counting the few members on the list.  However, with only 1 week to go the number had reached 33, including a welcome contingent from MTYC– enough participants to make it a good do.  Russell had spent nervous weeks getting the dance music ready on to CDs and having been given a run-through, I approved the mix.  My only worry then was, will there be enough food as so few had indicated on the list at the club what they would be bringing to the evening.
 
One day to go and 5 of us (thanks to Jim H, Lesley, Mike and Ann) went to the club to set up the tables and games.  The party was to be a bit of an experiment: Russell’s dance music and games (incl. Jenga, bar skittles, shove ha’penny, quoits and Ann’s marvellous Duck Race).  Would it be successful?
 
The event was due to start at 8.00pm but by 7.45 the clubhouse was buzzing.  When I looked at the buffet table I was amazed to see it absolutely loaded with food.  It seemed that everyone had responded to the request to bring a dish – what a spread it was.  As there was so much food it was decided to ask everyone to help themselves throughout the evening to avoid queuing.
 
Russ played background music to start with while people were eating; after which the dancing got going.  The idea was to mix it with dancing and games.  Some played Jenga, some on the quoits, some on bar skittles, but most popular was Ann’s duck race – thank you Ann.  It seems the idea of including the games went down well.
 
Then came the “silly” but highly amusing games.  The first game organised by John McPhee had each participant sitting on a chair with a baseball cap on their head (stay with it).  Attached to the peak were two tea bags suspended on long strings.  The idea was to nod or shake the head to lodge the bags on the peak – without touching the hat.  Each participant was timed and the winner was the person who got the bags lodged on the hat in the shortest time – Roger Francis doing the timekeeping.  After each had a go, it got down to 3, each doing it in 5 seconds.  Elimination was called for: Frank lost interest after 3 minutes, Bob started but then graciously left it to little Darcy (Steve’s 4year old daughter) who won by doing it again in 5 seconds.   Well done Darcy.
 
The second, even “sillier” game was organised by Frank.  Two teams had to compete by passing a balloon with the knees to the next team member and so on down the line; the first team to finish won.  Chaos prevailed with cries of “cheat”, “Get your knees apart”, “get your skirt higher” and general hysterical laughter (see the photo).  We never did know who won the first race.  The next race was to pass an orange down the line; this time only by tucking it under the chin – even greater laughter and chaos ( he-he, I have the photos of this and will take donations not to publish!!!).
 
After this excitement it was on with the dancing until midnight.  Russ’ music mix was very successful with many couples on the dance floor.  At midnight it was all on the floor for Auld Lang Syne and a New Year was welcomed in in traditional fashion.
 
My thanks to everyone who brought in food, to the members who took turns to man the bar, to John and Frank for organising the “silly” but quite successful games, to Ann for the duck race game and especially all for making it a success.  Special thanks go to Russell who spent weeks getting the music mix right and onto CDs.
 
Jim Pothecary
02/01/15
 
Footnote: It became obvious that something needs to be done to reduce and control the level of lighting for social events.  Having now approved the fitting of acoustic panels in the roof (to be installed in February) to improve the acoustics of the hall, next on the agenda is the intention to deal with the lighting by having dimmable lights fitted.  Your committee is determined to improve the Ambience of the hall. 
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Skittles Evening at Byfleet Boat Club
16th January 2016
This is an annual skittles match held at the Byfleet Boat Club (BBC) in January between the Thames Scout Cruising Club (TSCC), The Weybridge Mariners and the BBC, this year held on 16th January: not only a competition but a great opportunity to socialize and meet old friends.  This year’s match was very well supported – 2 teams of 4 from each of the TSCC and the WMC and 4 teams from the BBC.
 
But I get ahead of myself.  The TSCC always organise a pre-match fish and chip supper at “Janes Upstairs” fish restaurant in Byfleet for any who want to go: good food and good company – highly recommended.  A number of WMC/TSCC members took the opportunity to go.
 
Back to the skittles match and the teams.  The WMC fielded two teams – teams A & B.  Team A comprised Frank G, Brian T, Peter & Maureen L, while Team B comprised David P, Andrew C, Ann F and myself.   Mike F had damaged himself so could not play and Heather, Doreen and Celia cheered us on.   After the first round the 2 WMC teams were streaks ahead in the scoring and not a lot between them – see the photos.  Mind you, I think our secret weapon was Frank and his heckling of the other teams.  As the match continued the crowd got noisier and the competition more intense. 
 
On the second round the other teams started to catch the WMC up but could not compete with dead-eye Gaylard and his cohorts; but WMC team B set them a good challenge.  At the end of the 3rd and last round, WMC team A won the trophy (it was suggested by a team member that it might finish up on ebay!!!).  As to scoring: Team A scored 105 and Team B came second with 103.  A TSCC team came a close third.
 
My thanks to the WMC members who supported this event and formed creditable teams. My thanks to the Byfleet Boat Club for their hospitality and for arranging this annual event.  It does mean that we have to compete again next year.  Also, the BBC wants to challenge us to a return match at the WMC.
 
Jim P. 
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David Bowie Tribute Night
Saturday 23rd January 2016

John was a little sceptical when deciding to arrange a David Bowie evening as, although classed as one of the top musicians of our time David certainly was an acquired taste!  However, much to John's delight we had 24 who were willing to try it with Russell down-loading many of his more famous albums.
 
I painted John's face to look like Bowie's 'Ziggy Stardust' days but couldn't do much about spiking the hair!  Members came in to 'Ground Control to Major Tom' blasting away.   After playing many of his famous songs and the music starting to get a little heavy, by popular demand Russell switched to all our well-known and much loved tunes, which soon got many of us  up dancing.  We celebrated Chris Knight's birthday and Mandy Hoyle surprised him with a home-made birthday cake, which was a very nice touch.  All in all, a very pleasant evening which cost nothing, with everyone mixing and having fun.  Well done John.
 
Wendy McPhee    
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Telephone Trouble!

John McPhee has had a lot of trouble with his phone supplier, which has resulted in his number changing on a number of occasions. Please note John's new number 
Joke Corner  ... 
                                

	And finally ...

At the AGM the Commodore asked for members to write a few lines for the Newsletter on any amusing personal or anecdotal occurrences at a club related event or personal situation.  We could all do with a
smile to see us through the winter. 
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